School Health Advisory Council
Meeting Minutes – 3/10/14
I.     Introductions 
Emily Lavine, Connie Comits, Alessandro Alessandrini, Jill Gasperini, Ann Redmond, Leslie Zales, MaryEllen Dunn, Julie Fenn, Rick Abrams, BJ Rudman, Nabile Baba-Ali, Eamonn Sheehan, Martha Kurland, Sharon Kendall, Lori Tambone, Jen Vogelzang, Bill Blout, Eileen Jay

II.   Updates 

*  YRBS 

•  High School: Jennifer and Eamonn will be meeting with Dr. Ash and the 

researchers, Dr. Jack McDevitt and Dr. Amy Farrell, on 3/20 to discuss the 2013 results and plan for the first presentation to the School Committee, which will hopefully be some time in April.  If that works out, our May 12 meeting could be the presentation for the community.

•  Middle Schools:  We will be able to implement the YRBS at both middle 

school next year.  The 7th and 8th grade students will take a modified version 

of the survey.

*  Subcommittees

•  Stress Reduction
   Most of the SHAC members are now part of the Ad Hoc Committee for 

   Youth at Risk.  Meetings are held at Cary Hall, from 4 -5:30 in the Stone 

   Room (1st Thursday of each month).  The next meeting is scheduled for 

   4/3.

•  Increasing physical activity
   This committee has not met; it started with a focus on the middle school; 

    people found that the biggest challenge was with the logistics of the 

    schedule.  The 6th graders at Clarke have recess but not throughout the 

    year; logistics of space in the winter

•  Wellness Policy
    This subcommittee will need to regroup next year; more regulations with 

    USDA are coming; the regulations that reduced the amount of protein and

    carbohydrates in student lunches fell flat; the next round of regulations 

    will be advertising in school; will need to reactivate this subcommittee.

    Jill Gasperini also reminded us that SHAC needs to submit a report to 

    the School Committee and the Superintendent at the end of the school 

    year on our work; the Steering Committee will work on this.

•  Decreasing student substance abuse
   Emily & Julie partnered in presenting a talk about addiction, adolescents

   and the adolescent brain to the Youth Services Council; they also 

   addressed issues that we, as a community, need to think about and to 

   consider taking on.  People felt that there is a need to do this for parents 

   and find a way to get more people to hear the message.  

   Julie pointed out that Children’s Hospital has updated their Teen Safe 

   website for parents which is another way to educate parents. The Biology

   Dept is providing training for biology students on addiction and 

   the teen brain and there will be a homework assignment for parents to 

   complete the Teen Safe website and print out a certificate of completion

   There was a suggestion to think about doing more publicity about Teen 

   Safe for middle school parents; there was also a suggestion to contact

   Naomi about a presentation for fall athletics

*  PTA/O President’s Council (PPC)

Leslie reminded people that the PPC consists of representatives from the PTSA’s at all 9 schools, METCO, LexFUN!, and SEPAC; the PPC interacts with the School Committee and the Superintendent.  The PPC just cosponsored a forum with CAAL, working to build bridges and address issues specific to different communities within Lexington.

III.  Presentation: ACROSS Lexington (Richard Abrams)

*  Accessing Conservation land, Recreation areas, Open space, Schools and Streets

Rick started by giving out a handout: map of ACROSS Lexington routes.  He explained that he recently retired from developing software programs for schools so it was interesting presenting in a school.  ACROSS Lexington is investing to make Lexington an even more walkable, bikeable and transit-oriented community as this is the best way to improve health, economic vitality and way of life  He mentioned that May 9 – 18 = 2nd annual bike walk n bus week; there will be commuter breakfasts, guided bike rides, historical walks, a commuter walk to Boston, and mindfulness/tai chi & yoga.  The goal is to develop a 40 mile network of well marked routes that traverse and connect Lexington; every trail will go near Lexington schools.  There will be 3 routes, A, B, and C (to be completed next year).  Each route has clear markings and apps for the iphone and ipad so that people can see the location, see what it is; they also hope to do some interpretive signage.  Rick talked about the benefits of being outside in nature and how walking is a “wonder drug” (30 min/day, 5 days/wk = benefits are astronomical).

Rick kindly shared his PowerPoint presentation which is attached along with the minutes.

IV.   Ad Hoc Committee for Youth at Risk

*  Update

5 members of the committee are also members of SHAC.  They have met 4 times so far.  Currently they are collecting information (a questionnaire went out to all principals on survey monkey) and they are talking to people in the community and people who are providing services.  They are also checking out other communities to see what they’re doing.  Newton is having a youth summit at the end of March; there is a parent university in Wakefield, and Needham has some interesting programs as well.  After they collect information, they will develop recommendations.  Their target is to come up with recommendations by September.

When looking at other communities, one thing they are seeing is more joint efforts between towns and schools (Bedford posts the YRBS on the town website through Youth Services)

*  Recommendations from SHAC members

BJ said that people can come to meetings to make recommendations.  They’re  looking for recommendations as to what people think the schools, parents, and community need to do.  Someone asked if we want to have a survey monkey go out to SHAC members? Jennifer offered to send the survey monkey; Eileen Jay said that they would adapt a version of the survey and send it to Jennifer to distribute.

BJ further explained that they are looking to identify gaps in services and programs; What is available for students and families who are at risk? This is an opportunity to outline what we are doing and what we think needs to be done.  Need to have a joint memo to community: here’s what we’ve done, here’s what we’re doing and we want to hear from you about what we need to do.

There was some discussion about looking at alternate approaches to graduation requirements (lower number of required courses; compare to other school’s graduation requirements).  It was mentioned that Newton is putting out $100,000 to address suicide prevention given the recent suicides. Also the Committee needs to talk to Needham about what they’ve done since they had a series of suicides.

They now have an infrastructure built in that helped them to sustain services.

The Ad Hoc Committee’s report will be presented to the School Committee and Board of Selectmen will be invited to attend presentation.

A lot has been accomplished over the past few years to raise community awareness about the issues.  Now we need to identify where the gaps and needs are.

V.
Next meeting: May 12 (note: agenda had the wrong date)

